A  Meeting of Ashen Parish Council was held on Saturday 9th January 2010 at 9.30am in the Ashen Memorial Hall.





Minutes





Present:	Cllr R. Purchas (Chairman) (RP)


		Cllr L Dockerill (LD)


		Cllr N McCrea (NM)


		Cllr R Higgs (RH) 


		Cllr A Lane (AL)





Public:		One  member of the public was present


				


In attendance:	Karen Melville-Ross - Clerk to the Council (KMR)





9.31 Apologies for Absence


All were present.





9.32 Approval of previous minutes


The Minutes of the meeting of 3 October 2009 were approved and signed. 





9.33 Resignation of Cllr. Lane


It was agreed that AL would resign from the end of the meeting and it was nogted that this was because he had accepted employment elsewhere which would involve him moving from the villager.  RP thanked AL on behalf of the Council for all the support he has given to the village, and to RP personally.  AL in turn thanked the Council.





9.34 Advertising the Vacancy


KMR has put up notices in the village asking individuals to write to BDC if they would like an election to fill the vacancy caused  by AL's resignation.  If there are less than 10 requests before 27th January, the Council can fill the vacancy by co option.  RP requested that the Councillors exchanged views as to possible candidates prior to the next meeting.  





9.35 Financial Matters 


a) The interim account is up to date and the balance stands at £19,498.00.  The estimated outturn assumes no further paymenbt on playing field equipment in this financial year.


b) Cheques were signed as necessary.  


c) RP confirmed that the PSG will remain. It is hoped that BDC will be forthcoming with grants towards the playing field and street cleaning.  The draft Precept requests a reduction of 15% on last year and the reserves that remain need earmarking.  RP suggested a 20% reserve.  It was suggested that £10,000 could be spent on recreational improvements.  Perhaps the improvement could be used to mark the Queen's 60th anniversary in 2012 which could be combined with an event in the village.  


NM felt that the reserves should not be added to, especially with so many grants available.  RP expressed concern that less grants may be available in the future and that the money should be used for capital expenditure rather than running costs.  RP felt that the reserve was was neutral, but NM felt the capital reserve should be reduced.  A vote was proposed by NM, suggesting using the capital to spend on revenue expenditure.  All other Councillors were against the motion.  LD felt that many other areas other than the playing field needed improvements, some of which were suggested in the village survey such as a bus stop.  RH expressed concern at being unable to pay for vat on items prior to reclaiming the money.  It was suggested that £10,000 should be earmarked as a capital reserve for new facilities and that a sinking fund of £5,000 should be kept for depreciation, leaving a reserve of £3000.  This was agreed by all.  


The Precept was agreed, but all agreed it was necessary to consider the financial strategy earlier next year, in October or November.  








9.36 Playing Fields


a)RH reported that practice goals post would cost around £6,000, including installation.  RH is to speak to Wicksted about other options for older children, such as a larger slide.  KMR is to contact the Stoke by Clare and Ridgewell parish clerks to inquire into the usage of their play areas.  RP felt the children should be asked about what they would like and RH is to try to approach them.  LD asked if a barrier was needed at the entrance to the play area, but it was felt this was not an issue at the moment, but that it would be monitored.  


b)RP is to re engage Paul Chinnery. 





9.37 Village Hall 


LD has applied for a small grant for kitchen improvements (a non slip floor and an extractor fan) but has so far heard nothing.  RP suggested that the PC may be able to help, especially as the VHC is low on funds.  LD is to put a costing and a wish list together.  The front wall is currently being repaired under insurance.  LD reported that the hall is being used more at present, but that there is not enough village support for events.  RP felt that supporting the hall was essential for the village. 





9.38  Highways


a) LD suggested a yearly lump sum should be given by the PC to pay for the electricity for the street light.  LD to discuss the amount with the VHC and report back.  


b) BDC decided that a one way system at Ashen Hill junction was unworkable. 


c) KMR has had no response to her letter of 7th October 2009 to the police regarding problems with parking on the pavement.  


d) RP felt the footpaths were ok.  AL is to give a plan of the paths to LD.  


e)LD reported that the hedge at the bottom of Ashen Hill has been cut and that highways have responded to other requests she issued.  LD has also arranged to have the salt bins filled, which is apparently the PC's responsibility.  It was suggested the PC call highways in October asking for the bins to be filled.  LD asked everyone to watch out for salt being stolen from the bins.  The Council thanked the unknown person who gritted The Street during the recent snowy spell.  LD is to contact highways regarding the missing sign for Foxes Lane.  





9.39 Neighbourhood Watch and Policing


LD to report back about what is happening further to Clive's resignation. 


 


9.40 Village Amenity 


a) It was agreed to accept BDC's grant if it is offered again, and to renew Ian Braddick's agreement.  


b) KMR is to flag up the continuation of the agreement with BDC for 2010.


c) All were happy with the work carried out on the Waver, but it was once again reiterated that it is not the Council's responsibility. 


d) Telecare is already in place where necessary. 


e) Richard Ould, the village agent, was unable to attend due to the weather, but it was agreed to invite him to the next meeting.


f) KMR has received no response to her letter to BDC planning department regarding the muck heap dated 16 October 2009.





9.41 Administration


KMR supplied LD with the new mobile library times.





9.42 Planning


a) All agreed that a permanent uptake of the temporary solution at the gliding club should be sought.  It was agreed that  the proposals were generally adhered to and there had been a real move forward.  A meeting has been proposed for 13 February with BDC.  All agreed that RH should continue to represent Ashen without AL.. RP to draft an email for KMR to send to BDE supporting AJAG's stance.  


b) There are no changes to the LDF.


c)RP reported that NATS are postponing the 2nd consultation.  





9.43 Phone box Closure Update


BDC has agreed that it will support the PC in maintaining the phone box in the village.  





9.44 Cluster Meetings


NM reported that Cluster Meetings may be abolished.  It was suggested that the Councillor to take over from AL should take on the role. 





9.45 Village Survey 


This was previously covered. 





9.46  Forward Plan 


KMR has updated the website. 





9.47 Other Urgent Business 


There was no other business.





9.48 Next Meeting


The next meeting will take place at 4.30pm on  Saturday 6th March.  The Annual Parish Council Meeting was scheduled for 9.30am on Saturday 15th May 2010..  


